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The Bank of England Act 1998 (the Act) requires that I specify the definition of 
price stability and the government's economic policy objectives at least once in 
every period of 12 months beginning on the anniversary of the day the Act came 
into force. Following my announcement at Autumn Statement 2016, there will 

. now only be one major fiscal event each year, held in the autumn. As part of this 
change, the annual Monetary Policy Committee (MPC) remit for the Bank will be 
issued alongside autumn Budgets. 

I hereby reconfirm that the target for monetary policy is an inflation rate of 2 per 
cent, measured by the 12-month increase in the Consumer Prices Index (CPI). The 
inflation target of 2 per cent is symmetric and applies at all times. This reflects the 
primacy of price stability and the forward-looking inflation target in the UK 
monetary policy framework. The government's commitment to price stability 
remains absolute. 

In accordance with the Act, I also confirm that the government's economic policy 
objective is to achieve strong, sustainable and balanced growth. Price and financial 
stability are essential pre-requisites for strong, sustainable and balanced growth 
in all regions and sectors of the economy. 

Monetary policy has a critical role to play in supporting the economy. It remains a 
central element of the government's macroeconomic strategy, alongside credible 
fiscal policy, investment to raise productivity and financial stability. 

The MPC and the Financial Policy Committee should continue to have regard to 
each other's actions, to enhance coordination between monetary and 
macroprudential policy. This coordination has enhanced the strength and 



resilience of the UK's macroeconomic framework. It has performed well through 
testing times, and is well equipped to address future challenges. 

I also confirm that the Asset Purchase Facility will remain in place for the financial 
years 2017-18 and 2018-19. 

I am grateful to you and all the members of the MPC for your continuing good 
work and dedication. 

A copy of the remit is attached. 

Philip Hammond 












